

Point Loma High School Alumni Association

Fall 1981

Volume III, Number I

Presidential Points

The Alumni Association had a very enjoyable and successful 1981. Our hallmark was the establishment of two grants, one for \$500 for a four year student at a S.D. college, and the other \$300 for a two year student. We hope to make this an annual contribution. Our major source of revenue comes from interest earned on our assets which total almost \$8,000. These monies come from your membership and support, and we thank you.

In our drive for new membership for the class of '81 we had a drawing among the new members for gift dinners for Senior Prom night. We would like to thank The Brigantine, The Chart House and La Terrace for their support. The winning students and the association sincerely appreciated their contributions.

Many thanks also to Diane Petersen, Admin. Assistant who has been attending our board meetings. The board feels it has been beneficial to the association and the school.

Also, it is impossible to close without thanks to Susanne McLane who has spent many hours mailing for memberships, contacting for remions, and trying to keep track of our members.

Bill Waite, President

Homecoming

Newslatter

The Homecoming Football game will be on October 30, 1981, at 2:30P.M. at Ross Field. The Pointers will play the Clairemont (hieftans. It should be an exciting game.

The 4th annual meeting of the alumni association will be held immediately following the football game in the school cafeteria to elect directors and conduct other business as necessary.

Refreshments will be served.

Membership

We are 700 members strong. During this past year life members increased by over 130, but not all of our annual members renewed as they did last year. Please come join us for another year, or better still as a life member.

Officers for 1980–1981
William Waite'60 President
Jack Knight'34 Vice President
Lanna Ludwig 75 and Secretary
Dorothy Lyon Baber'55
Julie Woodworth Halliday Treasurer

Reunions

The class of '56 held their remion on Aug. 15th at the MRD Officers (lub. According to Margaret Joesler Shook, there were 175 attendees who enjoyed the get together. They also had a family pionic the next day at the beach.

The Class of '71 was unique in their approach to their reunion. They had their picnic on Sunday with about 350 in attendance... then had their reunion at the Bali Hai on Monday evening. Out of the 369 reservations, 450 attended, and Mike Akey said a super fantastic time was had by all.

The (lass of '51 will have their reunion on November 14th at the Admiral Kidd (lub. Jody (oles Kewley and Joanna Greenwell Hanna are co-chairing this event.

The Class of '61 will have their reunion on November 7th at the Kona Kai Club on Shelter Island. Dora Smith Magana is in charge of this affair.

The (lasses of '26-'36 will be holding their annual remion April 2, 1982 with special recognition for the (lass of '32. Faye Baird Fraser'27 should be complimented for her continuous and conscientious chairing of this group.

If more information is needed by alums interested in their reunions, please call the school and get the number for your class.

Future Reunions

We have alums interested in future reunions. Here is what information we have at the time we went to press.

The (lass of '42 is lucky to have Ned and Sirley Jensen Titlow interested in helping get a reunion organized for their class.

The (lass of '62 has Sarah Eber interested in helping organize a reunion. Anyone else out there interested in joining her?

The Class of '72 has Jan Percival who has been instrumental in getting her class motivated.

If anyone is interested in working on the Classes of '52 and '57, please' contact the alumni association at the school.

Retirements

Several people retired from Pt. Loma this past June. Alice Mayhugh will surely be missed as she had been connected with the school off and on since 1948. She was Dr. Gauntlett's secretary.

Wayne (orbin, counselor, may spend his retirement days helping the candidates of his choice.

Mrs. Mary Young will no longer give her expertise to Math students.

Dale Haas, building services supervisor, also retired. He is looking forward to many hours on the golf course.

New Address (7	New Membership (<u> </u>	Renewal of Membership (
Name				Class	
Address					

Send to: Point Loma High School Alumni Association 2335 (hatsworth Blvd. San Diego, (A 92106

Past Pointer Report

Some alums like to keep the alumni association apprised of their activities. We thought you might be interested in what they have to say.

Myron Insko'35 and his wife, Alice, sent their (hristmas letter telling of their family and trips. He cut off a portion of his left thumb and we hope it is well healed.

Many Papstein'30 sent a note stating she approved of the grant program the alumni association has set up.

Laurence and Alice Lord send greetings from (hico, (A.

Barbara Gates Baker'39 writes from Phoenix that she learned about the alumni association from an old friend. She also sent in memberships for her daughters, Diane Baker Maurer'62 who lives in Stockton, and Janice Baker Yerra'64 who resides in Arvada, (0.

Frank Barner'48 is presently Police (hief of Belvedere, (A. He'd like to see some action from his class !

Judy Asher Graves'58 writes for the Daily (alifornian, an East (ounty paper. Her first article was written about her oldest son's graduation from Pt. Loma in 1980.

On. (has. (hatlynne'59 offered to host the next meeting of his class in Durham, N.C. Any takers?

Steven Herron'59 must be a little lonely in Ketchum, ID. He'd like to see some old friends from his Pointer days.

Karen Lay Ricord'70 runs the Del-Incline Tessin Restaurant in Incline, W. Stop by and say hi to Karen and her husband George.

David Hirtler'78 and his wife Anita (hristensen Hirtler are living in Honolulu, Hawaii.

Director Profiles

We would like to take this opportunity to introduce some of the directors who have been serving this past year.

Donothy VanValin Rock'40

Donothy chained a remion for her class. It was their first. With all her activies she still finds time to work with the '26-'36 group (maybe because her husband Gid is from '35) as well as helping us.

Donothy Lyon Baber 55

Dotsy is back in San Diego after spending the past 20 years in Sunnyvate, (A. She and her family moved into a beautiful new home on the Point. She's very enthusiastic and a great asset to the board.

William Waite 60

Bill is an employee benefits consultant for R.F. Driver (o. When he's not working, sailing and gournet cooking fill his spare time. His eagerness is contagious at the board meetings.

Julie Woodworth Halliday 70

Julie has been a director for 2 years, and has graciously accepted another term. She and her husband, Wally (another '70 grad) have an 8 mo. old son, Jaime.

Lanna Ludwig (ramer'75

Lanna Left the board in June, 1981 when she married Henry (ramer 76 and moved to Davis, (A. She is teaching 3rd-4th grade while Henry is in medical school.

Next Newsletter we will profile other directors including Jack Knight 34 and Suzy Spafford Robie 63.

In Memorium

IN MENDRUM		
Hugh (. Dunning William Kearns	(lass of 31 (lass of 32 (lass of 40 (lass of 49 (lass of 50	
William Kearns	(lass of 32	
Art Smith	Class of 37	
Paul Conner	Class of 40	
Carolyn Hagen lisdale	Class of 49	
Carolyn Hagen Tisdale Marshall Lawhead	Class of '50	

Notice of Annual Meeting of Members of Point Loma High School Alumni Association, a California Non-Profit Corporation

The annual meeting of the members of Point Loma High School Alumni. Association will be held in the cafeteria at Point Loma High School, 2335 (hatsworth Boulevard, San Diego, (alifornia, immediately following the Homecoming football game (approximately 4:45 P.M.) on October 30, 1981, for the purpose of considering and acting on the following matters:

1. Election of Directors. The nominees of the Nominating Committee are:

Howard Wiggins (lass of 1950
Julie Woodworth Halliday (lass of 1970
Jan Percival (lass of 1972

2. To consider and act upon such matters that may properly come before the meeting.

Dated: October 9, 1981

Donothy Lyon Baben Secretary

POINT LOMA HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 2335 CHATSWORTH BLVD. SAN DIEGO, CA 92106 Bulk Rate U.S. Postage PAID Permit #51 San Diego, CA